HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

NOVEMBER 18, 2014
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Chairperson Troy Andersen in Conference Room D at 101 Emmons St. Members present were Patrick White and Gary Casady.  Members absent were Charlie Fridal and Beverly Daws. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Council Liaison Bob Wheeler, Water Systems Supervisor Marty Recker, Mayor Tom Theis, Guest John Mangold and Water Clerk II Sara Ries. Roll was called.

Patrick White moved the approval of the agenda. Gary Casady seconded.  Motion Carried.

Patrick White moved the approval of the consent agenda: October 2014 meeting minutes, financial report, and bills. Gary Casady seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
John Mangold with Twisters Gymnastics is asking for Hiawatha to supply fire suppression to his building at 4625 Tower Terrace Rd, Cedar Rapids.  White gave a quick review of last month’s meeting and Ransford informed the board of our attorney’s advice on supplying fire suppression.  Parmenter’s advice was that water is water and by providing even fire suppression the board is setting precedence for past and future businesses outside of the city limits. Andersen requests to seek further council from the Attorney. No decision was made.  The board feels like a worksession is needed for a discussion among the Water Board and City Attorney.  They also did not want to make a decision without a full Board.  Ransford is going to check with Attorney Mark Parmenter on his availability for a worksession and Andersen is going to schedule accordingly with the Board members. 
Gary Casady made a motion to table Discussion of Fire Suppression for 4625 Tower Terrace Rd, Cedar Rapids.  Patrick White seconded motion. Motion Carried. 
Superintendent’s Report
The watermain under the Emmons St. overpass was moving and coming off the rollers so, something needed to be done to keep the watermain in place.  The Water Department consulted with Hall and Hall Engineering and a welder on the best way to fix the problem.  They made some brackets and installed them on the support beams under the bridge.
Well #10 is up and running manually during business hours.  It has been pumping about 600 gallons per minute, so very good results.  It is running manually because the Scada System is unable to transmit data yet because of a line of sight issue. 

A hydrant lead valve came apart on November 12th causing a large main break at 18th Ave and Litchfield Dr.  Our crew was out from 9:30pm to 3:00am to make the repair. There was quite a mess, but clean up went well. 

Sewer has been installed at the Dell Ridge Addition off Loggerhead Rd. 

Ransford will not be at the December meeting, Marty Recker will be running the meeting.  

Patrick White moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:15pm. Gary Casady seconded.  Motion carried. 
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